Geneva Township Regular Meeting November 8, 2017

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mills at 7:30pm.

Those present were Mr. Brown, Mr. Russell, Mr. Mills, Fiscal Officer Long, and Zoning Inspector Cerjan.

Minutes from the October 2017 meeting were approved, on a Motion by Mr. Russell and a Second by Mr. Brown.

Bills in the amount of \$52,824.51 covered by e-payments E-133-144 and Warrants 19474-19518 were approved, on a motion by Mr. Russell and a second by Mr. Brown, All trustees voted yes.

Fire Department Report:

Firefighter Parks reported that the Department was having some issues with unit 311. The first training class at the Training Center will take place on the 8th & 9th of this month. Classes for Elementary school children have started. We are partnering with Saybrook and ATEC for these classes. Hydrant testing and repair in the City is complete. They are working on a program in the Township. They are having some problems with Hydrants in the Township. They have purchased more smoke detectors which they distribute for free. The Sign for the Training Center is being prepared.

Zoning Department Report:

Mr. Cerjan reported that 3 permits were issued during the month. They were issued for various structures in the Township. He investigated a complaint about someone making repairs without a permit. Repairs don't require a permit. He also investigated cars storage near the road on property on New London road.

Road Department Report:

Mr. Burhenne reported they continue ditching on New London Road. The County is working on a Culvert on West Maple. He received a price of \$16.50 from Morrison for Ice Grits. Tires on two big trucks need to be replaced, he will get a price. The Spinner on one big Truck had to be replaced. Price was about \$380.00. He reported that a new big truck would take 3 – 6 months after order. He will have a price by next meeting. The furnace will be repaired next week by Ryan Heating. Also the F-550 Truck was repaired under warranty.

Fiscal Officers report.

Mr. Long presented Resolution 2017-11 ratifying the new Solid Waste Plan was approved on a motion by Mr. Russell and a second by Mr. Browns. All Trustees voted yes.

Mr. Long presented the Budget for 2018. On a motion by Mr. Russell and a second by Mr. Brown, the Budget was approved. All trustees voted yes.

The Trustees thanked the citizens of the Township for approving the renewal of the 2.0 mil Fire Levy. This will provide the ability to continue Fire service at the level we have been experiencing.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.			
Chairman	_	Fiscal Officer	